
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mail Stop 6010 
 
       May 2, 2008 
 
Mr. Christopher C. Camut 
Chief Financial Officer and Secretary 
PharmAthene, Inc. 
One Park Place, Suite 450 
Annapolis, MD 21401 
 

Re: PharmAthene, Inc. 
  Preliminary Proxy Statement on Schedule 14A 
  Filed on April 29, 2008 
  File Number 001-32587 
 
Dear Mr. Camut:  
 

This is to advise you that we have limited our review of the above proxy statement to the 
issues identified below.  We will make no further review of this filing.   
 

Where indicated, we think you should revise your documents in response to these 
comments.  If you disagree, we will consider your explanation as to why our comment is 
inapplicable or a revision is unnecessary.  Please be as detailed as necessary in your explanation.  
In some of our comments, we may ask you to provide us with supplemental information so we 
may better understand your disclosure.  After reviewing this information, we may or may not 
raise additional comments. 
 
Proxy Card 
 

1. Please provide for a mechanism enabling a noteholder to vote for some nominees for 
director and vote against other nominees for director.  See Rule 14a-4(b)(2).   

 
 
 As appropriate, please revise your proxy statement in response to this comment.  You 
may wish to provide us with marked copies of the revised document to expedite our review.  
Please furnish a response letter that keys your responses to our comments.  Detailed cover letters 
greatly facilitate our review.  Please file your cover letter on EDGAR under the form type label 
CORRESP.  Please understand that we may have additional comments after reviewing your 
amendment and responses to our comments. 
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 We urge all persons who are responsible for the accuracy and adequacy of the 
disclosure in the filings reviewed by the staff to be certain that they have provided all 
information investors require.  Since the company and its management are in possession of all 
facts relating to a company`s disclosure, they are responsible for the accuracy and adequacy of 
the disclosures they have made. 
 
 In connection with responding to our comments, please provide, in writing, a statement 
from the company acknowledging that  
 

• the company is responsible for the adequacy and accuracy of the disclosure in the filings; 
 

• staff comments or changes to disclosure in response to staff comments in the filings 
reviewed by the staff do not foreclose the Commission from taking any action with 
respect to the filing; and  

 
• the company may not assert staff comments as a defense in any proceeding initiated by 

the Commission or any person under the federal securities laws of the United States. 
 
 In addition, please be advised that the Division of Enforcement has access to all 
information you provide to the staff of the Division of Corporation Finance in our review of your 
filing or in response to our comments on your filing. 
  

Please contact Sonia Barros at (202) 551-3655 with any questions. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Jeffrey Riedler 
       Assistant Director 
cc:  Jeffrey A. Baumel, Esq.  

McCarter & English, LLP  
Four Gateway Center  
100 Mulberry Street  
Newark, NJ 07102 


